

P.O. Box 67266 Phoenix, Arizona, 85082

Phone: (623) 698-9313







Fanbeit Flyer

Next meeting is Nov. 7th- Meeting start time 7:00 PM

Upcoming events, the Installation Dinner-November 20th at 6:00 till ??? at Black Bear Restuarant, 1809 East Baseline Rd. Gilbert AZ-Yankee Swap will be included in the activities. If you want to participate, please see the Prez Sez for details. it will be great, see you there.

Cactus Corvair Christmas Party, details and location to be determined at our meeting on November 7th. Options are to have it at a restuarant like we did last year or if you are able to open your home that would be welcome also.

Other activities that have been suggested are Poker Run, Trip to Laughling and possible group trip to visit a new Car Mueseum that is opening in Dewey Hummel AZ. Come join us and help us plan these events and bring your suggestions. It is going to be a great year with your help.

Your Officer's for 2012 are:

President - John Seaman- phone number 480-242-1211- email Rampside63 @hotmail.com

Vice President - Miner Fleming

-Treasurer - Diane Rencenberger - 480-775-8116

Secretary - Bob Rencenberger - 480-775-8116

Board Members:

John Priddy

Bruce Levitch

John Starr

Webmaster - Dave Wenzlick

Fanbelt Flyer Editor - Mary Seaman

Librarian - Minor Fleming

Hobbiest Counsel Representative- Andy Lange - Assistance Art Vermier

Web address is cactuscorvairclub.com Deadline for articles, ads, etc... is the 15th of each month. Submit items and Exchange Newsletters to:

Mary Seaman

Fanbelt Flyer Editor

Cactus Corvair Club Inc.

P O Box 67266

Phoenix, AZ 85082-7266

Meeting place graciously supplied by Thorobred Chevrolet, 2121 Arizona Ave. in Chandler. Meeting start time for Membership is 7:00 p.m.

Prez Sez

Well, we had a very good turn out for our October Anniversary Show. We had some great looking cars and even had one come from Lake Havasu. I want to thank Dave for all his hard work at getting a lot of the prizes that were given away and Kathy for doing all the running around to get our donuts&coffee and pizzas for lunch. I also wanted to thank each and everyone of you that showed up and brought your Corvair to show or just brought yourself out, the participation was wonderful. We had a lot of interest in Corvairs from people that justed and have may have even had one or two interested in joining the club. The variety of Corvairs was great, we had all most every kind from every year and we even had a Corvair powered Wayne 100 boat. The club collected about 250 lbs. of food and collected \$90.00 in cash that went to the food bank. Everyone had a great time.

We have a show coming up Saturday the 3rd of November at 825 S. Islands Dr. West Gilbert, AZ. I will not be there because it is my grandson's 1ST. birthday. The show is from 9:00 am to 4:30 pm. The show will be in the shade of the park with a great pond behind it, so you picture takers can get great pictures of your car with an impressive background. This is a six acre water front Community that holds this Classic Car Show being held in Conjunction with the Islands Art in the park. Entry fee is \$10.00 per vehicle and benefits the Boys and Girls Club of Gilbert. There will be live music, a food tent along with a beer and wine garden.

November 7th is the club meeting and it has been determined that our instulation dinner will be November 10th at Black Bear Restuarant. It will start at 6:00 am and will go until who knows when. The address is 1809 East Baseline Rd. Gilbert AZ. We ask that you bring a present wrapped to exchange as we are going to do the Yankee Swap again. No present over \$15.00 please and and mark outside of present if it is a male or female present. This is not a manditory participation. If you want to play, please bring a present, if not, just enjoy the fun of the exchange. We have had lots of fun with the Yankee swap the last few years. Please look at our website for all up to date information.

At our Meeting we have some important information of upcoming events the we need to past on so please be there. We also need your input as to were our Christmas Party will be held this year. So, if you would like to open your home up to the club that would be great or we can also do like we did last year and use a restaurant. No matter what we do we need to get it set up at our meeting, and your opinion is important to us. We also are paying for a few members dinners this year so if we have it at Restaurant and you have dinner coming we will pay for it. If we have a club member that opens there home to us we will be giving out gift cards. So please come to the meetings, bring your Corvair, and enjoy conversation and fun with your fellow club member.

Once again Thank you for being a member of the best Corvair club in the U.S. without you we would not have a club. Oh I almost forgot, the results of the elections. I am still your President, Minor Flemming is the Vice Persident, Diane is still the Trusure, Bob R. is still the Secretary, Board members are John Priddy, Bruce Levitch, and our new comer is Larry Starr, let's all give him a round of applause. Thank you all for taking those positions. I know we have a great group of people in charge, so let's see what a new year brings. Thanks everyone. Your's Truly, John

Treasure's Report

Cactus Corvair Club Treasurer's Report October 2012

Beginning balance as of 10-01-12 \$936.89

INCOME

Clark's advertising in the Cactus newsletter \$150.00 Membership dues for 2013 25.00 50-50 raffle (forgot to add from Sept. meeting) 11.00 Sale of Corvair window stickers 12.50 Misc. extra from dues 5.00 Badge Fund .50

TOTAL INCOME \$204.00

EXPENSES

Printing and stamps \$58.65

TOTAL EXPENSES \$58.65

Ending balance as of 10-31-12 \$1,082.24

Nov. Birthday- Diane Rencenberger, Art Vermeire, Dave Wenzlick, John Seaman

Nov Anniversary- Bob and Diane Rencenberger

New Membership- None

Remember if you have not sent us your birthday and/or anniversary info, or your information is missing or incorrect, please forward the information to Rampside63 @hotmail.com to be added to the list.

Secretary's Report

October 06, 2012 Secretary's Report

The Cactus Corvair meeting took place during the 1963 Corvair Anniversary Show at Thorobred Chevrolet. The meeting was called to order at 11:15 a. m. The minutes of the Sept. meeting and the Treasurer's report were approved as written. Pres. John Seaman said there were more Corvairs this year than last.

OLD BUSINESS

John Seaman handed out flyers for the Fanbelt Toss and asked if any of the members were going. A few hands were raised. He also mentioned the Corvette/Corvair Show at Thorobred on Oct. 27th.

Prez John said he has heard nothing new from Corsa. It looks like we are still being sponsored by them.

John S. will be taking the Cactus Corvair bylaws we revised earlier this year to an attorney to proof. Final copies will be given to the members.

The Black Bear Restaurant will again be the site of our dinner for the installation of officers. Date: to be determined.

John Seaman reported that he, his wife, Mary, Charlie Dye, and Miner Fleming (who drove his red early model Corvair) went to Casa Grande for Bobby Stephenson's memorial service. Bobby had been in the military and therefore an Honor Guard presented a flag to each of his three children. Our members attending said it was a very moving and lovely service.

Report continued on the next page.

NEW BUSINESS

We have a fairly new member stepping up to take Bobby Stephenson's place on the board. That member is Larry Starr. Thank you, Larry. Officers will remain

the same. They are:
President: John Seaman
Vice Pres.: Miner Fleming
Secretary: Bob Rencenberger
Treasurer: Diane Rencenberger

Board Members:

Bruce Levitch John Priddy Larry Starr

Tom Martin spoke of having a Poker Run in January 2013. He said in order to do it, he would have to have a minimum of 5 Corvairs and 5 other cars. It would cost \$10 per car.

It was suggested to Tom that we have another Route 66 trip to thecasinos in Laughlin. Everyone on the tour thoroughly enjoyed it.

Tom also mentioned a special sedgeway tour of Tempe Town Lake for \$75 per person. Not much discussion. Perhaps more on that later.

Sterling Winings brought his new gold 1969 Corvair to the show. It is a real beauty.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:34 a.m.

There was no 50-50 for sure this month. However, there was one last month, but the treasurer slipped up and forgot to record it. It is now recorded in her report this

month and in the bank, too. Miner Fleming won the money last month.

Thank you, Dave Wenzlick and Kathy for doing a wonderful job on the show. Thank you, John Seaman, for all your help, too. Thanks, also, to Thorobred for letting us have the show there.

Donuts and coffee were provided by the club. Pizza was donated by Domino's. It was a great day!!

Respectfully submitted by B. R.

Just for Laugh's

One night a nurse was making her rounds in a nursing home. While walking down the hall, she came across an open door. She looked in and saw old Frank sitting up in bed pretending to drive. She then asked, 'Frank, what are you doing?' He replied, 'I'm driving to Toronto.' The nurse smiled at him and carried on making her rounds.

The next night as she walked past Franks room she saw the same thing. Again she asked, 'Frank, what are you doing?' He replied, 'I'm driving to Toronto, it's a two day trip you know!' The nurse smiled at him and carried on making her rounds.

Five minutes later she came across another open door and looked in. She saw Bill pretending to dance with someone. She then asked, 'Bill, what are you doing?' Bill replied, 'I'm dancing with Franks wife he's gone to Toronto for a couple of days...'







For Sale:

1966 Monza Cour 40 HP 4 speed, tinted glass, \$2,000 original miles. Regal Red exterior, Black and white finterior, Great original A /car perfect for restoration. Asking \$3200.00 Call Great 480-525-0055 of 480-202

4- 1965 Monza Wheel covers, almost perfect. Asking \$200.00 call Greg at 480-525-0053 or 480-202-9632.

What car parts are you looking for??? Give John a call at 480-242-1211. Club discount,

Clark's Corvair Parts®

Clark's has been your supplier for quality repros for the past 37 years.

This year, we expect to reproduce even more parts for your Corvair.

See the Supplement for the following:

VARIOUS NEW FC ITEMS

1964 TRIM

TURBO PARTS

STAINLESS GAS TANK SENDERS

LATE MODEL STEERING COLUMN PARTS

650 Page 2007-2012 Catalog

USA - \$6 CANADA - \$9.95 Most Other Countries - \$12.95

Clark's Corvair Parts®

400 Mohawk Trail, Shelburne Falls, MA 01370

413-625-9776 FAX: 413-625-8498

www.corvair.com email: clarks@corvair.com